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A N I M AT I O N  G U I L D  A N D  A F F I L I AT E D  E L E C T R O N I C  A N D  G R A P H I C  A R T S

ANOTHER YEAR
Another Issue of The Pegboard

As Editor of The Pegboard, sometimes I just don’t know what to write.  
I’ve been Editor since March of 2017, and this is actually the fi rst time that 
I’m writing in the fi rst person singular tense – not as WE (the union).  As 
I type these words for the fi rst time, I am really, really late.  It’s 4:30 am 
Friday morning and I need to get The Pegboard to the printer fi rst thing on 
Monday, but before that I’ve got to fi nish writing this, send it to everyone at 
the Guild offi  ce who can spare the time to help me proofread (who am I kid-
ding, no one at the offi  ce has time to spare!), and then try to get to work on 
time at Cartoon Network.  I should have sent the proofreading draft out days 
ago, but events at the Executive Board meeting earlier in the week made the 
fi rst article I wrote obsolete, and then my duties as Recording Secretary took 
up too much of my work time on a couple of days so I had to stay late at my 
job to make up for lost time.  This weekend I will make fi nal revisions to the 
newsletter – did you know The Pegboard is the longest running newsletter 
sent out by a Hollywood Local, having been published by the Animation 
Guild since 1952? – prepare and package the InDesign document for the 
printer (a union shop, of course), get a second version ready for publishing 
on the Guild’s website (including handy hyperlinks so you can easily e-mail 
a Board member or get information online about Business Representative 
Jason MacLeod’s topic this month), write all of the e-mails needed to help 
Lyn, Marta and Mike at the offi  ce coordinate the printing, mailing and web 
publishing, and then prepare my invoice because YES, thank goodness, I do 
get paid to do the Editor’s duties.  Then I’ll be off  to the Member Party at 
Clifton’s, where I hope to see nothing but smiling faces and fancy cocktails!

Okay, thanks for letting me get that off  of my chest.  Editing the Pegboard 
is not especially diffi  cult, but it does take time . . . and not just MY time.  I 
work with Jason and our President, KC Johnson, on fi guring out what we 
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